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RE: Addendum 1:   Bid 12-117 – Jungermann Road, Phase III – Willott Road to McClay 

Road 
 
To all Contract Bidders of Record, 

This Addendum, consisting of two (2) pages, is issued to modify, explain or correct the original 
Contract documents as noted below, and is hereby made a part of the Contract documents.  

 

Questions/Clarifications 
1.  I see in the specs that the contractor may use the City’s water to supply the diamond 
grinding operation.  I understand there is a permit for that, but will the contractor be charged a 
usage fee for the water?  If so can you tell me what the price per Mgal is?   
 

Contractor will not be charged a usage fee. I’m not sure what the permit states but the 
contractor is required to have back flow prevention and a meter when accessing the 
City’s water supply. 

 
2. I am wondering if the city still has the construction debris disposal facility operated by Metro 

Development?  I know when we bid the previous phase of this project they were willing to 
accept the diamond grinding slurry material and I would like to see if this is still an option.  If 
so, what is their current fee for this.  If not, does the city have any additional locations where 
a dump site could be set up for this material?   

Metro Development owns and operates that facility. The contractor will have to contact 
Metro regarding disposal of any waste material and affiliated costs. The City does not 
have locations where material can be disposed.  
 

Deletion  
 

In Section L, Paragraph 18 of the contract states:  

DISPOSAL OF SPOIL AND EXCESS MATERIALS: All spoil material generated by the 
project shall be disposed at a location approved by the City prior to removal from the project 
area. All costs associated with spoil material disposal shall be considered incidental to the 
work associated with this contract.  
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THE PARAGRAPH BELOW (in all bold) IS DELETED FROM THE CONTRACT: 

The City reserves the option to require all spoil material designated as clean fill 
material and to be stock piled at a site to be determined by the City. Said stock pile 
site will be no more than ten miles (10) from the project location. 

THESE TWO (2) PARAGRAPHS WILL REMAIN IN THE CONTRACT: 

All pavement, curb and sidewalks removed shall be broken up in pieces that are generally 
recognized as one-man riprap, 18” square size or smaller. 

Certain organic spoil material may be disposed at City of St. Peters Earth Center, located at 
115 Ecology Drive for a fee. The Contractor can obtain information regarding the types of 
material accepted, hours of operations and disposal fees by calling 636-477-6600, extension 
573. 

 
When submitting your bid, please include the following: 
 
Section C – Bid Proposal 
Section O - Acknowledge receipt of Addendum 1 
Section S - Federal Affidavit of Compliance 
E-Verify 
DBE Submittal Form – or within three (3) working days after bid opening date 
 
Thank you, 
 
City of St. Peters 
bids@stpetersmo.net 
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